Hello! 
My name is Dasha, I am 16 years old. This year the World Festival of Youth and Students is held in Russia, and I really liked this idea of ​​the action, which is now taking place throughout our country in support of friendly communication between countries. I believe that it is very interesting to make friends with a person from another country. 
I live in the Republic of Karelia in the town Kostomuksha. It is a small town, but very beautiful. It is on the border with Finland and therefore the Finns come to our town very often. 
We also have the mining plant near our town.   
I'm in the 10th grade and I've already decided on my  future profession. I really love chemistry and biology and therefore I study it carefully. I would like very much to become a doctor, but I did not know how to do it. I would like to become  either a surgeon, an oncologist or a dental surgeon. 
I also love basketball. I participate in various volunteer actions. 
I hope my letter will reach its addressee, and we will start to communicate. We could communicate in social networks, and you can see by Skype. 
Daria Shubina 
16 years.
